

Fabians Way, Henfield, West Sussex, BN5 9PU

T: 01273 492447

E: office@stpetershenfield.org.uk www.stpetershenfield.org.uk

Wednesday, 10 September 2025

Dear Parents/Carers,

As part of our topic, we will be taking the children to the **Weald and Downland Museum** on **Wednesday 1st October 2025.**

The children will need to be in school by **8.45am** as we will be leaving at 9.00am sharp. We will be travelling by HET minibuses and will aim to be back at school at **3.15pm** (traffic permitting).

Children will need to bring a packed lunch and an extra drink and snack to have once we arrive. Fizzy drinks or sweets are not allowed and please ensure that no nut products are included in your child's packed lunch. Children will need to carry their own lunch and water, so please ensure they are packed in a suitable container.

If you have booked a hot school meal, please remember to cancel it before Wednesday 17th September by emailing Chartwells on 73041@compass-group.co.uk. Please give them your child's name, dob, school name, and date of the trip, and they can then organise a refund or a credit for you.

To order a packed lunch, please book via ParentPay and select 'Chartwells Trip Lunch FREE SCHOOL MEALS ONLY' by Wednesday 17th September. Packed lunches cannot be ordered after this date.

School uniform should be worn with sensible walking shoes and a raincoat.

£8.40 per child. This is a voluntary contribution but we do need to point out that the visit cannot take place unless all Parents/carers who are able, are willing to contribute. Unfortunately, if we do not receive sufficient monies to cover the cost then we will have to cancel the trip. If you are going to have difficulty in paying then please contact Mrs Maurice, via the school office, to discuss the matter confidentially.

We need to receive your consent and payment by **Friday 26th September 2025.** If we do not receive permission, your child will be unable to attend.

We also need parent helpers, so if you are available and would like to help out, please email the school office; office@stpetershenfield.org.uk

Many thanks

The Year 2 team